BOTTERELL LAW CORPORATION

BARRISTERS & SOLICITORS 2324 Brethour Avenue SIDNEY, BC V8L 2A3



250.655.7410

E-MAIL: RBOTTERELL@TELUS.NET

Hand Delivered and Delivered by E-mail: Commission.Secretary@bcuc.com

September 13th, 2017

Mr. Patrick Wruck Commission Secretary and Manager Regulatory Support British Columbia Utilities Commission Suite 410, 900 Howe Street Vancouver, BC V6Z 2N3

Dear Commission Secretary Patrick Wruck,

Re: British Columbia Hydro and Power Authority – British Columbia Utilities Commission (BCUC) Inquiry Respecting Site C - Project No. 1598922

Thank you for your letter dated September 9th and received September 11th, 2017.

We believe the submissions and presentations of an international energy expert with Robert McCullough's background will be of considerable assistance to the BCUC Panel in its deliberations both before and after the issuance of BCUC's Site C interim report on September 20th, 2017. Please refer to the attached curriculum vitae of Mr. McCullough.

The participation of Robert McCullough also contributes to the appearance and reality of an open, transparent and fair process, especially in light of the resources BC Hydro is devoting to this inquiry.

Bearing this in mind, we enclose the additional September 13th submission to the BCUC of Robert McCullough entitled, "What We Have Learned About Site C. " and request confirmation that the BCUC Panel will consider this submission both <u>before</u> and after September 20th, 2017.

As well, we renew our request to the BCUC Panel to provide Robert McCullough with an opportunity to make an in-person technical presentation to the BCUC Panel and answer questions from Panel members, similar to the opportunity being afforded other experts.

Thank you for your assistance. We look forward to your early response.

Sincerely,

BOTTERELL LAW CORPORATION

ROBERT H. BOTTERELL

Cc: Client, McCullough Research, Maegen Giltrow, Ratcliff & Company LLP